CGL NEWSLETTER 11-27-07
From Commissioner Rob Milinkovich

         If you want proof that time flies this should do it!  Seems like we just kicked off the 2007-08 CGL Season and here we are at 76 games with Christmas and 2008 approaching very quickly!!


Elyria had a scorching 27-11 November to take over the lead in the South with a six game lead on Maui.  Magenta, the only team over .500 in the East, holds the same margin over Westwind.  Firetower and Waikiki Beach look like they’ll be battling to the wire in the Central and Dodge holds a four game lead over Barker’s Island with the streaky Diamond Roughs of Allouez still in the hunt.


Individually we see the wealth is shared among our league leaders.  Only Ryan Howard of Barker’s Island (HR& RBI) and Aramis Ramirez of Allouez (Slugging pct. & 2B) lead more than one category.  Though we only have one starting pitcher (Brad Penny ELY 2.86) under 3.00, overall pitching made gains last month as we now have only 13 hitters topping the .300 mark.   Considering Coupeville has 33 wins as a team, J.J. Putz (COU) has a very impressive total of 23 saves!  


Game of the Month- There were some crazy, wild, high scoring games and even a couple of extra inning 1-0 affairs but the pick this month was an easy one.   On the back of this newsletter you’ll find a copy of Johan Santana’s no-hitter in a 4-0 win for Temperance at Coupeville!  Santana allowed only two walks while fanning nine in his gem.  No-Hitters are ALWAYS exciting in APBA no matter which side you’re on!


2008 C.G.L. ROOKIE DRAFT.  Within the next week I will be sending out an e mail with a list of possible dates for the 2008 CGL draft.  It will most likely be a Saturday in April and will be held in Duluth or, most likely, Superior at Ed Bozinski’s.  As of this writing Larry Bond has commited to attend next year’s draft.  If there’s any chance you might attend please let me know ASAP.   


Your timely reporting of results has made for two very prompt newsletter and I couldn’t be happier with the job all of you are doing this year.  Thank you all and keep up the good work!!


That’s about it for now.  Hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving. 

